Village of New Holland
November 14, 2018
6:30 p.m.
Roll Call:   Mike Rodgers, Vaughn Whiteman, Steve Andersen and Andy Evers.


Treasurer Laura Rose, Mayor Dan Dean and Clerk Annie Coers present
Secretary’s Report: Minutes to approve minutes was made by Andy Evers and seconded by Vaughn Whiteman.
Treasurer’s Report:  Current bills reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve paying bills made by Vaughn Whiteman and seconded by Mike Rodgers.  Roll call taken and all present voted yes.





OLD BUSINESS
Well 4 -  Claim number has been assigned.  We need to get the pump back down in the well.  Kim was supposed to meet with Ted that is dealing with the filtration systems.  They were meeting yesterday.  The filtration system would take out the nitrates. Ted mentions that one of our biggest problems with getting more grant money at this time.  Dan talked to Grosch about putting  in a whole new well.  Grosch will finalize a price.  Dan hasn’t seen estimate yet.  He is guessing 5 to $6,000.
Mike Rodgers asks if the Insurance adjuster would want to come view the well/pump.
PER is almost done, per Ted.  We are moving along.  It’s still going to be a long drawn out process.  No issues that Dan is aware of. 
Andy Evers doesn’t want the Village throwing money away.  If we do put the well down, it doesn’t test right we are essentially throwing away money.  Two wells have gotten well past their age date.  They have both outlive themselves.  We are looking to put a new well 40 ft away from the current location.  
Andy feels we are already at $9300 worth of work for repairs.  Andy says to wait until the insurance company resolves the claim. We don’t need to spend anymore money on repairing a bad well.  
Mike Rodgers agrees and is afraid insurance is going to want to see it.   
Dan Dean will call the adjuster and will also get a break down from Grosch Irrigation.
Steve asks if we need to move the pump so it’s not ran over again.   Dan agrees It will need to be moved.
Trees:  George Graham’s house isn’t done yet..  Dan talked to Randy’s Tree.
NEW BUSINESS
Ameren Ordinance:  The ordinance has expired.  The new provisions are provided in new documents provided. Board reviewed and agreed on provision. Passed and resolved.  Ordinance 2018-2
Audit: Audit final and documents received back from Zumbahlen, Eyth, Surratt, Foote & Flynn, Ltd.  Andy Evers did notice a cover letter that the auditors question our checks and balance procedure on access to VIllage’s funds.
Vaughn Whiteman suggests when we approve bills to be paid anything except the normal payroll taxes, Liberty Utilities, Ameren that we require two signatures on checks written from the Village’s account.  It would satisfy the auditors too.  Beginning the 1st of month all bills have to be turned into Laura for approval and signatures at next meeting.
Vaughn made a motion to begin two signatures on checks and Andy Evers seconds the motion.  Roll call taken and all present voted yes.
Motion to adjourn made by Andy Evers and Steve Andersen seconds.
Minutes prepared by Annie Coers
